
Board of Health Minutes 

September 18, 2018 

 

The meeting opened at 7:15 with Ms. Amodei and Mr. Parkin present.  Ms. Moeller was absent. 

32 Chapman Street, Lot 5 

The proposed septic system is designed for 4 bedrooms. The Board reviewed the building plans 

for the above and confirmed they were for a 4 bedroom home.   

The water test report met all acceptable parameters except for arsenic.   A filtering system and 

deed restriction will be needed for occupancy. 

The Board signed the building permit application. 

28 Forest Street 

The Board signed a septic permit to install a new d-box.  The existing one was damaged. 

Trash & Recycling Program 

The dumpster for the police and fire department use will be delivered on September 21 by 

Shaw’s.    The police department said they have enough money to pay for it for this fiscal year 

but would like the Board of Health to pay for it in the future. 

The Board discussed it and agreed to include it in our F.Y. 20 budget. 

The police and highway department dumpsters will also be used to dispose of recycling.  The 

recycling will be placed clear plastic bags and pulled aside at the site of disposal. 

The Board agreed to place a few sets of trash and recycling containers in the town hall for 

residents who sign up on a Tuesday.  They can take them with them after filling out all the 

paperwork.   

A resident on Horse Hill Road is using his recycling container for trash disposal and not recycling 

at all.   Administrative Asst. will call him and ask him to use the 35 gallon container for his trash 

and to please start recycling with the 65 gallon one.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

 

 

 


